

## Henry Chadwick Community Primary School

Website: www.henrychadwick.staffs.sch.uk E-mail: office@henrychadwick.staffs.sch.uk

Headteacher Mrs V Barnes



8<sup>th</sup> November 2023

School Lane, Hill Ridware, Rugeley WS15 3QN Tel: 01543 490354

Dear Mums, Dads and Carers

## Visit to The National Memorial Arboretum - Monday, 20th November 2023

As part of our Topic, Beyond Living Memory, we are going to be taking Year 1/2 to the National Memorial Arboretum. It will enable us to consolidate learning about remembrance and look at the sculptures of commemoration.

The trip will take place on **Monday 20<sup>th</sup> November**. Asking parents to arrange transportation for their children means that we have arranged the trip at no cost. We understand this may be difficult for some and ask that if you arrange for another parent to drop off/collect your child, please make us aware of the arrangements. We would like to ask that you arrange for the children to be dropped off at the National Memorial building entrance **DE13 7AR** between **9:45** – **10am**, where a member of staff will be waiting. Children do not need to come to school first; if your child is normally booked into CHAMPS please let us know and the arrangements made for travelling from school to the Arboretum. Please do not arrive earlier as the site opens at 10am and we will not have early access. From there, we will begin our walking tour of the site.

The children should be collected from the same location at 1pm and should return to school for some follow up learning for the rest of the school day.

The children will be required to bring their own <u>packed lunch</u> (or have one provided by the school kitchen - if you would like to do this please let the office know your order/sandwich choice before Wednesday  $15^{th}$ ) and a <u>drink</u>, to be carried by them in a <u>suitable rucksack</u>. A member of staff will bring all the ordered deli bags from school to the Arboretum. They will need a warm coat as the entire trip will be outdoors whatever the weather! The children should wear their <u>PE kit</u>, with a suitable pair of shoes or wellies for walking.

We thank you, as always, in your support with these trips. It is through experiences like this, that the children get to apply their learning, experience new things and make lasting memories.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mrs Jane or Mrs Jones at office@henrychadwick.greywoodmst.co.uk

Kind regards

Mrs Jane and the KS1 Team

Every day counts..... Every minute matters....